Select Board’s Meeting

Town of Bowdoin, Maine
06/12/2023

Present were:
Marc Bernier
Brad Totten

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative

Reviewed and signed Warrants and Minutes for 06/05/2023, Marc made the motion to accept the minutes,
Brad second, vote was unanimous.

Other Business:

George Morgan Jr. and Donna Morgan were in asking about the progress, if any, on the West Burrough
Rd bridge plans. Marc stated he spoke with the Lisbon Town Manager last Tuesday night and the Town
is actively working on the situation. Lisbon town Manager asked if the Town of Bowdoin would be
willing to pay help pay for a temporary bridge for the West Burrough Rd. George asked if anyone has
been in touch with Sagadahoc County to see when they are going to declare this an emergency
situation on the West Burrough Rd. Still no fire trucks can go up the road. Marc will contact Sarah
Bennet, EMA Director, for Sagadahoc.

The question was asked has the National Guard been contacted and the Board said not by them.

A resident was in to inform the Board of the continuation of ATV’s using the main roads to travel on.
Many properties have been closed to ATV’s by the landowners. The Bowdoin ATV club has been
posting on their website that it is ok to travel 1-2 miles on the main roads to get to trails. People are
concerned for the safety of the ATV riders and vehicles traveling on the road. The Warden service was
contacted by some concerned citizens.



e Michaeline Mulvey stated that she is not getting all the e-mails that come to the Planning Board and
asked if the Board would check with John Lewis to see if there is a problem. Planning Board needs a
member to replace Jim Moulton.

e The locksmith stated the Board needs to contact the contractor for the building and discuss the front
doors. Brad will contact Tyler Golletti.

® Guy Lebida was in asking questions about the resolution for the Doughty Rd bridge. He stated he used
to work for the Army National guard and if he could be of any help.

Adjournment at 8:05 PM Motion by Marc, Seconded by Brad, and the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted by Melanie R. Page





